
Healthy Pine River 
April 11, 2024 

7:00pm 
 

 
 
Call to Order: Gary Rayburn 
Approval of Minutes: 
Financial Report: Opening balance: $33,459.07     Credits: $1,217.98   Debit: $382.58 
                               Closing Balance:   $34,294.17 
 
Celebration of Healthy Pine River.  A slide show was presented recognizing and thanking the 
supporters of HPR throughout the past years. HPR recognizes the contributions of many 
individuals, groups and organizations that have helped spread the word, identified concerns, 
addressed problems and worked to restore the Pine River.  
 
Accomplishments and priorities are identified in the annual report. A handout is available if you 
did not receive the newsletter via e-mail.  
 
Announcement: Earth Day will be celebrated in St Louis with a metal recycle drive. Padnos 
Central Michigan will be collecting metal and donating proceeds to Healthy Pine River. WMLM 
will broadcast live from 10am-12 noon with special giveaways. 
 
The group presented Chairperson Gary Rayburn with an award for his dedication, time and 
boundless energy in leading a  small group of concerned neighbors to the 350 plus members of 
HPR. His ongoing efforts, commitment and work on the groups behalf, has truly made a 
difference.  
 
 
Meeting adjourned for cake and ice cream 
 
 

 
 
 

Next Meeting 
May 9, 2024 

7:00pm 
Alma Public Library 

  
 
 
 



 
 


